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August 2, 2011

Re: DW 11-117, Rosebrook Water Company, Inc.
Request to Use CIAC Funds for Capital Improvements

To the Parties:

On May 26, 2011, Rosebrook Water Company, Inc. (Rosebrook) filed a request to use
funds from a Contributions In Aid of Construction (CIAC) account for capital improvements in
2011 that would address deficiencies identified by the Department of Environmental Services in
a Sanitary Survey dated October 22, 2010 and other longstanding system needs. The upgrades
include, among other things, replacing the water storage tank roof, providing permanent power to
the tank level telemetry system, and installing pressure reducers, a backup submersible pump,
and a generator. The CIAC account was established by Order No. 23,441. See Rosebrook Water
Company, Inc., 85 NH PUC 150 (2000). As of March 31, 2011, the balance in the fund was
$212,350; the proposed capital improvements are estimated to cost between $200,550 and
$219,450.

On June 29, 2011, Staff filed a recommendation that Rosebrook be permitted to use the
CIAC funds for the proposed 2011 capital improvements on the strict condition that the funds be
retained by the utility and be used only for the proposed improvements. Staff stated that it had
reviewed the request and had conducted discovery and learned that Rosebrook had withdrawn
$16,578 in 2008 for a vehicle purchase without prior Commission approval. Staff recommended
the Commission approve this use of funds nunc pro tunc.

On July 7, 2011, Rosebrook filed a letter advising the Commission that the recent
foreclosure auction involving the Bretton Woods area properties did not include any utility
assets. Rosebrook explained that the water and sewer utilities serving the Bretton Woods area
were removed from the auction at the last minute and that Wells Fargo and the highest bidder,
CNL, will be working through details relating to the future of the utility assets. Rosebrook stated
it would inform the Commission of any potential change in ownership or structure of the utilities.

Please be advised that the Commission has approved Rosebrook’s request to use CIAC
funds for the 2008 vehicle purchase and proposed 2011 capital improvements. In light of the
uncertainty surrounding the ownership of Rosebrook, the company is reminded that all CIAC
funds must be retained by the utility.

Sincerely,
"

Tyt -

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director
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